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Graduate Programs Council 

Meeting Minutes  

Meeting 4/6

In Attendance: A. Amtzis, N. Ball, S. Carroll, M. Hall, S. Hydro, C. Kartoz, A. Maresco A. Nase, L. Ortiz, J. Schwarz, I. Zake 

Excused: Dionne Hallback / Caroline Nucatola 

I. Feedback on Process Amendments:

GPC recommends being a part of the Advisory phase (phase 2) to consider how it overlaps across the schools before it goes to the dean. 

We come in at phase 1 if there is no graduate program to approve.

A suggestion was made to let the department approve first, then GPC to make sure needs have been met. It was also suggested that if GPC advises first, overlap from departmental specific classes would be avoided, (better for us to be consulted first) since that is our role in this overall process.

Recommendation: The role of the GPC should be for consultation (advising the phases), not approval. 

II. Retention and Dismissal Language


Academic vs. Probationary semester 

Nita Ball explained the administrative process of dismissing students and the administrative  need for language clarification. 

The supervisor wants GPC to clarify what it means to be a probationary semester. 

Fall, Spring, or Summer: any student whose GPA falls below a 3.0 will be placed on academic probation. The semester in which a student is actually enrolled in courses acts as the probationary semester, like the succeeding semester (unless the student is not enrolled in that semester). The winter term should not count because it is not possible for students to take enough courses to increase their GPA. 

Probationary status does not consider whether student is full-time or part-time, the only distinction is made by their GPA. 

A suggestion was made that the summer sessions can act as a semester only if they take all three offered classes. 

Classes should not be spread out across semesters to constitute a single probationary period; they should be taken together to adequately review a student’s progress, and to avoid complications.

Nita Ball raised the need for a school wide policy to be made in the probationary/dismissal process. There must be a system that applies to all graduates to uphold school standards. It must be consistent across the board. It was also suggested that departments should handle case-by-case scenarios to ascertain individual student needs, then move them along to appeal to the Dean. 

The following question was raised: Can the department impose or extend a probation depending on their school’s course rubric? (If a student does a practicum or clinical work?)

Should the student on probation decide what semester acts as their probation?

Verdict: departments can impose stricter regulations than the school board’s. As for probationary semester clarification, GPC will propose Ortiz’s revision. 

III. Ending business:  Thoughts on having coordinators come together to organize a retreat. 

Graduate report was read. Highlights include the following: Accepted Students day will be April 9, we will have a graduate table for prospective students. Deadlines for matriculations were decided: May 1st for Summer Session(s), August 1st for Fall Semester. April 15th is the deadline or Graduate Assistant positions. 


